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September 25, 2017 
 
 
Dear Parents, Guardians and Caregivers, 
 
As you know, in June 2014, HWDSB Trustees approved the closure of Beverly Central and Dr. 
John Seaton and the construction of a new school on the Beverly Community Centre site. This 
was done to ensure efficient use of space and resources. 
 
This new elementary school will be constructed on the Beverly Community Centre property, off 
Hwy. 8 in Rockton. This brand new elementary school will be constructed to meet the needs of 
students and the surrounding community. 
 
The school is part of a joint community project with the City of Hamilton. The school will be 
designed to accommodate 347 students from Junior Kindergarten to Grade 8 in an 
approximately 40,000 square foot elementary school. 
 
I would like to update you on what is happening with the construction of the new school. Part 
of the design of the new school requires the widening of Hwy. 8 to include a left turning lane 
into the school. These plans are currently with the Ministry of Transportation for approval. 
Once the plans are approved, we are hoping that we can get Site Plan Approval from the City of 
Hamilton so that construction of the new school can begin in the spring.    
 
I want to thank all students and families for their continued patience and support. We are 
looking forward to another great year at Beverly Central.   
 
If you have any questions, please do not hesitate to contact the school at 905.628.9444. 
  
Sincerely, 
 
 
Paul Clemens 
Principal 
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